

**MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 5th MARCH 2019 IN
THE JUBILEE ROOM OF THE VILLAGE HALL**

Present: Councillors: S. Cook (Chairperson), G. Carter, J. Hobson, P Wait, M. Pearcy and Lynn Thornton (Clerk)

Apologies: Cllr Bywater.

REF

45/19 Open Forum
Nothing to report.

46/19 Apologies for absence
Cllr Bywater

47/19 Declarations of Interest by Councillors
None.

48/19 Report from District Councillor Dewey and County Councillor Patrick
District councillor Jim Dewey has been consulting with the new shop working group, the shop will provide a mission statement to inform residents of their intention.

The council is keen to support the implementation of the district being carbon natural by 2030. Although this is not just the council but across the district, the ability to achieve this is down to businesses and residents. Cllr Dewey would like to know if Coaley PC is willing to supports this? Cllr Dewey will forward the wording for consideration by the council to pass it as a motion.

49/19 Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 5th February 2019 were approved and signed as a true and correct record by those present at the meeting.

50/19 Planning
none

51/19 Accounts
Incomes received and payments for authorisation

M&S Lorkin	509.50	4 x kissing gates
------------	--------	-------------------

Payments for Authorisation

L Thornton	396.00	Wages (February 2019)
P Day	180.00	Hedgetrimming
N Power	24.70	Tennis court electricity

52/19	<p><u>Clerks Report</u></p> <p>a) The clerk has received an email regarding the planning application for Rose Cottage from the owner, this has not been submitted to SDC yet so the council has not been asked to comment. Clerk has responded to the owner.</p> <p>b) The 2nd public consultation of the draft recommendations of the community governance review is now open until 6th May.</p> <p>c) The clerk has confirmed with the play rangers that Coaley would like to be included in the programme.</p> <p>d) Further to the councillors request for the planning application at The Willows to be submitted to DCC, this has been refused by the Chair, Councillor Tom Williams.</p>	
53/19	<p><u>Tennis courts</u></p> <p>Further to an email from Joe Waters of Frampton tennis club, the councillors agreed the courts can be used for local children's lesson, but as the courts are not locked, Joe will need to be aware they may be in use. £20.00 nominal charge.</p> <p>Clerk to chase the electrician for the quote to repair the fuse box and the floodlights.</p>	Clerk
54/19	<p><u>Village shop update.</u></p> <p>Cllr Wait updated the council on the various activities, the school has approached the shop to help teach the pupils about using cash to purchase items.</p> <p>The school has also offered the hall to the committee for any fundraising events.</p> <p>The mission statement has been accepted by the committee, and the selling of alcohol is under discussion.</p> <p>The opening times are also being reviewed.</p>	
55/19	<p><u>Village hall update</u></p> <p>Nothing to report.</p>	
56/19	<p><u>Playarea sub committee</u></p> <p>Deferred to the next meeting.</p>	
57/19	<p><u>Policing</u></p> <p>Nothing to report.</p>	
58/19	<p><u>Telephone Box</u></p> <p>The councillors are keen to get some suggestions from parishioners for the phonebox, a couple of ideas so far are to use it to promote local information and the history of the village. Cllr Cook to place an article in the newsletter.</p>	Cllr Cook
59/19	<p><u>Recreation field</u></p> <p>Cllr Cook has spoken to David Wilcox who confirmed the field needs raking, seeding and rolling. The estimated cost of the seed for the whole field is £800. David has suggested it would be less wasteful to do by hand which would cost approx. £160.</p> <p>Clerk to contact TW Hawkins to introduce to David Wilcox. The field should be sprayed for weeds on Friday 8th March, weather dependent.</p>	Clerk
60/19	<p><u>Footpath, ditches and stiles to be discussed</u></p> <p>The clerk updated the councillors regarding the replacement kissing gates, the council will be invoiced for the gates as the VAT can be reclaimed. Mrs & Mrs Lorkin have transferred £509.50 into the council's bank account. Mick will update once the workforce is in place to carry out the installation.</p>	

- | | | |
|-------|--|-------|
| 61/19 | <u>Allotment Update</u>
Clerk to chase John Burgess for any paperwork regarding the allotments which needs to be passed to Cllr Carter. | |
| 62/19 | <u>Village Maintenance</u>
Several residents are happy to carry out sporadic litter picks, clerk to get the equipment from SDC. | Clerk |
| 63/19 | <u>Highways repairs and maintenance</u>
Pothole at Hamshill, Cllr Percy to report. | |
| 64/19 | <u>Playarea Update</u>
Steve has fixed the posts and the clerk advised the RoSPA inspection is due in March/April. | |
| 65/19 | <u>Matters for forward consideration</u>
Phonebox
Playarea sub committee. | |
| 66/19 | <u>Items for press release</u>
Newsletter | |

Meeting closed at 8.40pm